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Wednesday June 14, 2017


Present      

David Pel – Treasurer   

George McLachrie – President

Graham Youde – Operations Director

Anothy Mazzucco -- Tournament Director

Glenn Richards – Head Pro

Val Cuthbert – Secretary 

Peter Upper—Men’s League Director
Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director
Mike Hopkins – Membership Director
Kenny Wong – Director at Large
Bev Olson -- Social Director
Absent

Caroline Tuhten—Junior Development Director
Lawrence Kumar, Vice President
David Yang – Club Manager 
Approval of draft agenda
· The Agenda was approved.   

Adoption of the Minutes from May 10, 2017
· The minutes were adopted.     

New Business 
Club Manager Introduction - Eliza Haight
Bubble down Incident.   There was an electrical outage at the club.  Graham was able to contact Hydro; however, they were busy with restoring power at the hospital.  Peter assisted by getting diesel fuel.  Graham was able to keep the generator going until power restored.  Susan assisted by bringing food and other items.  The lights came back on at 1:00 a.m.  Thank you Graham, Susan and Peter for assisting in keeping the bubble from collapsing.  
Men’s League Successes.  
     See report attached at the end of the minutes.  

     B2 championships will play in the Provincials in Victoria.

     Peter will look at option of adding a 4th Team.  The team would need to play outdoors.

Raise prime time rate to $30.00 per hour as an alternative to charging guest of pay and play members $5.00.  

     This suggestion was approved by the Board. 

Membership Director Survey Update
There will be a rate increase for members this year.  The club would like to limit the membership to 270 members, the office manager position adds to the cost.
Burnaby has the 3rd lowest membership cost in the lower mainland.

Lawrence will prepare budget for the General meeting. 

Statistics will be prepared that show the number of times people are playing at the club.  

Grade Beam Appraisal/Clubhouse Renovation Update

The new appraisal for the grade beam is $150,000.00.  George will be looking into this further.  

Burnaby Open Update 

Registration was down 10%.   There was an increase in the cost of shirts that were ordered for the event.  $150.00 in grocery donations was received.  This helped cover the cost of feeding the volunteers.  Barb obtained a donation from Pepsi. 
BTC General Meeting/Finance Update

The General Meeting will be held on August 9th at 7:00 p.m.  One of the items to be discussed is the rate increase and the rationale for same.    
There was concern that there would be pressure put on the City of Burnaby to accommodate Global.  The City of Burnaby is not interested in a for profit tennis group operating in Burnaby.  

Club Newsletter 
The next newsletter will be in August.  A club member “George” has volunteered to take photos at the Burnaby Open.  

Updated Societies Act

Eliza will assist in the updating of the Burnaby Tennis Club’s Act.  
Bubble Information

Next year the bubble may go up early (approx. Sept. 7th) due to the contractor’s scheduling.   Graham will confirm the date and George will discuss the date with the City of Burnaby.  
President’s Report 
· Report attached at the end of the minutes
Vice President’s Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes 
Head Pro Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes.
Club Manager Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes.  
Next Meeting – July 12, 2017
